
 COUNCIL MEETING

JULY 6, 2017
     THURSDAY
The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Thursday, July 6, 2017 at 

5:30 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Ken Hickman and Stacy Selagy.  Also present were Clerk–Treasurer Tim Brown, President Rosemary Cooley, Vice President Dave Stimmel, Superintendent Tony Rodgers, Attorney Dow Dellinger and Marshal Roger Young.

-Member Kirk Quasebarth was absent.  

President Rosemary Cooley started the meeting and @ 5:42 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment-of-silence.

*Next, our meeting had a Valor Presentation Ceremony for Marshal Roger Young.  Roger received a 

Medal of Valor for his participation in stopping the abduction of a girl and a chase that came through Monon on March 28, 2017.   Monon Deputy Bob Hickman read the proclamation for Roger's award and Roger's wife Hannah pinned the medal on Roger.  Our whole conference room was filled to capacity with Roger's family, law enforcement friends, county officials, Monon business people and members of the public.  The last speaker of the ceremony was Marshal Young's sister, Sharon Brooks.  She gave a nice talk about Roger's law enforcement career and family.      

MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:
Dave Stimmel made the motion to accept the minutes of the regular meeting on June 20, 2017.  
Ken Hickman seconded the motion of the minutes.  The motion carried.

Ken Hickman then made the motion to accept all of the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $ 99,572.20
MONTH END RECONCILIATION REVIEW / SIGN OFF:   President Cooley signed-off for the months of

April, May and June.
VISITORS: Sewer Grant Public Hearing presented by Edwin Buswell of KIRPC... 
At 5:54pm the hearing started with  Edwin explaining the scope of the project.  The 2 important dates of the grant submittal are tomorrow and September 1.  Edwin is still asking the public for at least 10 letters stating the need to get the storm sewer system repaired.  Clerk Brown read an email from Jon Borgers of Wesslers explaining when the televising of sewers may start.
Ken Hickman made the motion to end the Public Hearing at 5:58pm.
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.  The motion carried.    

PARK ISSUES...  1. Superintendent Rodgers spoke about the new scoreboard problems.  The lights came in the wrong color.  Instead of replacing the lights the scoreboard company is going to give a a discount for keeping the color.  2. Our park caretaker person has been utilizing a community service person to help out with some tasks.   3. Tony stated that the teeter-totter will be repaired soon.   4. Mowing at the park is coming along nicely.  5. Twenty five dead trees have been removed.  6. VP Stimmel commented that there needs to be better communication between Tony, Kim and the Park Board.  7. New gravel has been installed in several parking areas.  8. Tribbett Electric will start on the ball field lights next week.  

9. Hopefully the work on the dugouts and press box can start soon.   10. 45 stumps have been ground down in the park area.  11. The next park board meeting will be at the Log Cabin on Tuesday, July 11.     

SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS & SEWER BAN INFO...  The utility guys have resumed the inspections.  

PROPERTY (YARD) CLEAN-UP...  1.Twenty some new letters were sent out on Monday.   2.Member Selagy said that the alley between Dorothy & Linden Streets has several problems.  Superintendent Rodgers will check it out.  

3.Member Hickman stated that a lot of the railroad type property needs weeds taken care of.  Tony will check it out and have the boys take care of it.   
EAST SIDE PROPERTY...NOT ANNEXED.    The legal paperwork has been signed by Mr. Hoover.  We will try and get the public notice into the local newspapers next week to have the public meeting on Tuesday, July 18.  Other legal meetings will happen later. 
EAST 4TH STREET DIRTY WATER PROBLEM... Superintendent Rodgers said that the problem is getting a lot better after we installed the blow-off valve.   We also installed a borrowed timer valve from Reynolds.  This makes the blow-off valve work every 4 hours.  We made the decision to purchase a timer valve of our own.
2018 BUDGET FIGURES... The payroll figures must be solid by Wednesday, July 19.  We will be taking the numbers to Monticello in a couple of weeks after this date.

1.
2.

Superintendent Tony Rodgers...   1.Tony will have the boys do more weed eating.   2. They will also be doing curb painting.   3. Dr. Henney here in town asked Tony if we could take our handicapped parking stencil and some blue paint and re-paint their 2 handicapped parking spaces?   VP Stimmel questioned if we should really do that for free.  Tony will check this out...     

Marshal Roger Young...  was not present but President Cooley wants to know the updates on the Harrison Street property and the Trosper house.


Clerk Tim Brown... 1. The town would like to thank the Monon Theater Group for donating 3 cases of 
bottled water left over from the baseball concession stand...thanks much!   2. A traveler through 
town sent our website a nice message on how nice our street flowers looked and how nice our town 
looked.  We are posting her email on our website.  3. Clerk Brown reminded everyone that our next 
meeting will be Tuesday, July the 18th probably followed by another  Executive Meeting.

VP Stimmel... asked Attorney Dellinger about changing our Chamber of Commerce group into a Main 
Street 
organization.  This question has arisen before.  The theater group needs a tax exempt designation 
to get more grants for renovations.  Dow told everyone that the tax exempt status for each kind of 
group are different and you can't swap one for another plus the process is expense.  Dow suggested that 
he talk to someone from Delphi because they have gone through this process before.      

Stacy Selagy made the motion to adjourn the meeting.


Ken Hickman seconded the motion.   The motion carried.


The meeting adjourned at 6:28 pm.
**Our next regular meeting will be on Tuesday July 18, 2017 @ 5:30PM in Town Hall.
COUNCIL PRESIDENT: _____________________________


COUNCIL VICE PRESIDENT: _____________________________

COUNCIL MEMBER: _____________________________


COUNCIL MEMBER:______________________________

COUNCIL MEMBER: ______________________________  

ATTEST:__________________________


